
 

2025 St Barth’s Bucket 

Notice 6 

Start Line Lat/Lon Positions via TracTrac 
This is a replacement of Notice 4.  The Lat/Lon position will NOT be provided in the chat, 
but rather displayed directly on the app display (see below).  This will provide “real-time” 
updates on the start line positions. 

Pinging the starting line ends (both the signal boat and pin) while other yachts are starting 
causes issues during pursuit format racing.  Again this year we will be providing the starting flag 
on the signal boat and the pin locations to competitors via the TracTrac application. 

The start line ends, orange flag on the signal boat, and the start pin location will be shared via 
TracTrac. 

The TracTrac team has transponders on both the signal boat and the 
start pin.  The TracTrac transponder will be attached to the hoist of 
the orange flag on the signal boat and a transponder will be 
attached to the top of the start pin.  The location (lat/lon) of these 
transponders will be updated in the TracTrac app.  The RC will 
announce when the Signal Boat and Pin are in location.  The image 
here depicts a sample of the app display.  

The TracTrac app information can be accessed either from an 
onboard computer at http://www.tractrac.com or via the mobile app 
which can be downloaded from either GooglePlay or the Apple App 
Store. 

To access the start line information, see the following informational 
video provided by the TracTrac team by scanning the QR-code or 
browsing to the following URL which redirects to https://qr-
code.click/i/67d2258406021 the how-to video. 
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